Thornaby Church of England Primary School
Newsletter –September 2012 
Welcome Back


Welcome back to our new school year. We would like to give you the opportunity to see your child’s classroom and meet their teacher. This will take place from 2.45 until 3.15pm. Monday 17th September will be for Classes 3, 4 and 5; Tuesday 18th will be for Classes 1 and 2; Wednesday 19th will be for Classes 6, 7 and 8 and Thursday 20th for Classes 9, 10 and 11. We hope that as many of you as possible can join us at this time. If however you are unable to make this for any reason then the information given at these sessions will be sent to you. We intend to hold an Open Afternoon later in the term on Thursday 15th November from 2pm – 3.15pm when you will have the opportunity to come into school and see your child at work.
Photographs


We have a small number of class photos that were not named left at the end of last term. If you ordered a class photo but have not yet received it please contact the office asap.

PE Kit

Please can we remind you that ALL children should have their PE kit in school all week. This allows the teacher to make the most of any opportunities to improve the children’s fitness. We have noticed several children have had their ears pierced over the holidays. Our school policy states that the wearing of stud/sleeper earrings is only permitted for the initial 6 weeks required following the piercing. All earrings MUST be covered for PE during this period. After this time wearing of jewellery of any kind is forbidden. 
Breakfast Club


Breakfast Club runs each morning from 8.15 until 8.55. The cost is £1 per session. This is available to all children from Class 1 to Class 11. Just turn up. You do not need to book in advance.

Trim Trail


For health and safety reasons please can we remind all parents and carers that children should NOT be using the Trim Trail before or after school. Please can we request that you ensure that your child keeps away from this equipment at this time.

Healthy School Lunches

We are seeking to improve the ‘healthiness’ of children’s packed lunches, limiting the number of chocolate/sweet items that they contain. If your child brings a packed lunch please try to limit the amount of crisps/chocolate/cakes/biscuits that you include.
Parent Support Advisor

Paula Anderson and Carol Bircham are our Parent Support Advisors. Paula is available every morning until 10.15 and Carol on Tuesday afternoons. They can be contacted at school on 763060 or on their mobile 07775227484 if you require any support with child related issues.
Holidays

We will also be having a PD day on Monday 8th October when staff training will be taking place. School will be closed on this day. Our Half term holiday is from Monday 29th October to Friday 2nd November. Children break up for the Christmas holiday on Friday 21st December and return to school on Monday 7th January. Please could we remind parents that holidays should be taken during these times and NOT during the school term. 
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